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COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE � OCTOBER 1, 2001 

HIGHWAY 7 AND ABERDEEN AVENUE/MARYCROFT AVENUE 
SOUTHBOUND LEFT TURN ADVANCE REQUEST 

Recommendation 

The Commissioner of Development Services and Public Works recommends: 
 
That this report be received for information. 

Purpose 

To advise Committee of the Whole of the status of the City�s request to conduct a traffic review of 
Highway 7 and Aberdeen Avenue. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

At its meeting on April 17, 2001, Council adopted the following recommendation of committee of 
the Whole: 
 

�1. That the Region of York be requested to conduct a traffic review of Highway 7 
and Aberdeen Avenue on the north side and Highway 7 and Marycroft Avenue 
on the south side with their standard procedures, and that this review be done 
concurrently with the outstanding matter of lowering the speed limit on Highway 
7; 

 
2. That this matter be brought back to a future Committee of the Whole meeting; and � 

 
Attachment No. 1 is the extract from the Minutes of the April 17, 2001 Council meeting. 
 
The Region of York previously dealt with a request for a southbound left turn from Aberdeen 
Avenue to Highway 7 at its Transportation and Works Committee meeting of January 31, 2001. 
 
A copy of the staff report considered by Transportation and Works Committee and subsequently 
adopted by Regional Council is appended as Attachment No. 2.  That report recommended that a 
southbound left turn off of Aberdeen Avenue onto Highway 7 eastbound not be implemented at 
that time and that staff continue to monitor this intersection for changes in traffic demands. 
 
Subsequent to the April 17, 2001 request from Vaughan Council, staff of York Region in a letter 
dated June 6, 2001 responded to the issues of speed limit reduction on Highway 7 and the 
intersection review contained in Vaughan Council�s request.   The June 6, 2001 letter from York 
Region is appended as Attachment No. 3. 

 
The Region of York has advised that they are not considering lowering the speed limit on 
Highway 7 between Weston Road and Pine Valley Drive.  They did indicate that the results of the 
speed study would be forwarded to York Region Police to assist in more effective enforcement. 
 
With regard to the southbound left turn advance request, regional staff reported on a morning 
peak period study conducted during the week of February 5, 2001.  That study showed that only 
one vehicle was unable to clear the queue on the first signal cycle in the morning peak hour 
during the study period.  As a result, they concluded that a southbound left-turn phase is not 
required. 
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Conclusion 

The Region of York has completed the review requested by the City of Vaughan and has 
concluded that further action is not required at this time. 

Attachments 

1. Extract from Council Meeting Minutes of April 17, 2001 
2. Transportation and Works Committee, January 31, 2001 
3. Region of York Letter, June 6, 2001 

 
 

Report prepared by 

Bill Robinson, P. Eng., Executive Director of City Engineering and Public Works, ext. 8247 
 

Respectfully submitted 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
FRANK MIELE      Bill Robinson, P. Eng., 
Commissioner of Development Services   Executive Director of City Engineering 
and Public Works     and Public Works 
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